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The Ziegler School of Rabbinic Studies of American Jewish 
University Announces Goldstine Fellowship for New Students 

Los Angeles, CA – September 27, 2018 - The Ziegler School of Rabbinic Studies is pleased to 
announce the establishment of a new fellowship for incoming students, as a result of a 
generous multi-year gift from long-time supporters and community philanthropists, Roslyn 
(Roz) and Abner Goldstine. The newly established Goldstine Fellowship will provide eligible 
rabbinic students with much needed supplemental financial support during their first two years 
of study at the Ziegler School of Rabbinic Studies. The Goldstine Fellowship will be provided to 
eligible new students beginning in fall 2019.  

Specifically, the Goldstine Fellowship will provide new Ziegler students with an annual $10,000 
in additional funding to offset living expenses and other costs associated with pursuing full-time 
rabbinic studies during their first two years of enrollment. The goal of this grant is to alleviate 
some of the affiliated challenges accompanying full-time study, thus freeing students to open 
their minds and hearts to the texts and traditions of Judiasm, feel the presence of God in their 
lives, and assume the ever-expanding roles and responsibilities offered to those entering the 
Conservative rabbinate of the 21st century. 

 “Ziegler graduates are known for their modern approach to Conservative Judaism – combining 
both textual background and the ability to inspire congregants,” said Abner Goldstine. “Our 
hope with this new grant is that we can support a greater number of rabbinic students 
interested in studying at Ziegler and in learning under the meaningful guidance of Rabbi Bradley 
Shavit Artson and others within American Jewish University. We sincerely hope this gift will 
make a difference in the lives of students by providing them with the support they need to 
sustain themselves.” 

Rabbinic training is an enormous commitment for students (and their families) who are called 
to serve the Jewish community. Rabbinical school, while it can be deeply meaningful and 
fulfilling, is also often an extraordinary financial commitment. Typically spending over five years  
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